

Location: Tom Davies Square

Commencement: 4:06 PM

Adjournment: 5:08 PM

Minutes

For the Operations Committee Meeting held Monday, February 6, 2017

Councillor Kirwan, In the Chair

Present Councillors Kirwan, Reynolds, Landry-Altmann

Councillor McIntosh

City Officials Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure; David Shelsted, Director of

Roads & Transportation; Joe Rocca, Traffic & Asset Manager Supervisor; Chantal Mathieu, Director of Environmental Services; Aziz Rehman, Manager of Waste Processing and Disposal Services; Marisa Talarico, Active Transportation Coordinator; Brigitte Sobush,

Manager, Clerk's Services/Deputy City Clerk

Declarations of Pecuniary Interests and the general nature thereof

Presentations

1. Waste Disposal/Processing Methods

Report dated January 17, 2017 from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services regarding Waste Disposal/Processing Methods.

Chantal Mathieu, Director of Environmental Services and Aziz Rehman, Manager of Waste Processing and Disposal Services provided an electronic presentation outlining Waste Disposal/Processing Methods, for information only.

2. <u>Proposed Amendments to Traffic and Parking By-Law 2010-1 - Cycling Facilities</u>

Report dated January 16, 2017 from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services regarding Proposed Amendments to Traffic and Parking By-Law 2010-1 - Cycling Facilities.

Joe Rocca, Traffic and Management Supervisor provided an electronic presentation outlining proposed amendments to the traffic and parking by-law, regarding cycling facilities.

The following resolution was presented:

OP2017-05 Reynolds/Landry-Altmann: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury designate the boulevard on the east side of Paris Street from Ramsey Lake Road to 200 metres south of York Street as a cycling facility;

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury designate the boulevard on the south side of MacIsaac Drive from 240 metres east of Long Lake Road to Algonquin Road as a cycling facility;

AND THAT a by-law be prepared to amend Traffic and Parking By-Law 2010-1 in the City of Greater Sudbury to implement the recommended changes in accordance with the report from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure dated January 10, 2017.

CARRIED

Addendum

No Addendum was presented.

Civic Petitions

No Civic Petitions were submitted.

Question Period and Announcements

Letter Submitted from Resident regarding Lagace Lane

Councillor Landry-Altmann submitted a letter from a concerned resident regarding converting Lagace Lane to a one-way street and to permit parking on one side of the street only.

David Shelsted, Director of Roads and Transportation responded that they will review the concerns and report back to the Councillor.

Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure responded that if a change is warranted a report and resolution will need to be brought back to the Operations Committee, and this will be completed within the next two to three months.

Councillor Kirwan asked if formal approval is required through the Operations Committee each time a change is made.

Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure responded that if a change is deemed necessary, is within budget and does not amend the traffic by-law or the Highway Traffic Act, they have the authority to make the change without a report submitted for approval.

Snowbank Removal on Streets

Councillor Landry-Altmann asked why snowbanks are being removed from areas of Larch and Cedar Streets, which are not in the downtown core.

Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure responded that snowbanks are removed on problematic streets that are too narrow or if the snow interferes with the site lines.

Update on Second Avenue

Councillor Reynolds asked for an update on Second Avenue and timelines for securing tenders and completion of the project.

Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure responded that they are hoping that tenders will go out this spring with construction to start in the summer. He advised that Second Avenue is planned as a multi-year project which should be completed over the next two years.

Notices of Motion

No Notices of Motion were presented.

Adjournment

Reynolds/Landry-Altmann: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time: 5:08 p.m. **CARRIED**